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BZA Memo to File: 

 

Re: BZA No. 20191 – Application of Ekop I. Graham 

 

On December 10, 2020, the Board of Zoning Adjustment (“Board”) received Frances Hammett’s 

request under Subtitle Y § 103.13(m) to reopen the record of this matter in order to submit a 

separate written version of her planned oral testimony. Ms. Hammett is an individual who was 

unable to testify at the Virtual Public Hhearing on December 9, 2020 due to technical issues outside 

of her control. 

 

On December 10, 2020, the Chairperson granted Ms. Hammett’s request. Accordingly, the record 

was reopened for the sole purposes of entering Ms. Hammett’s planned oral testimony (at Ex. 46).  

Parties are hereby notified of the reasonable time to respond to Ms. Hammett’s testimony through 

Thursday, December 17, 2020.  Aside from these responses, the record remains closed.  The 

Board reserves its right to reopen the record to conduct further hearings on any issues, and the 

parties will be provided notice if any further hearing is held. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Zoning on 202.727.6311. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

       
    CLIFFORD W. MOY 

      Secretary, Board of Zoning Adjustment 

Office of Zoning  
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